WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC April 3, 1990

Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/UNIT 251 President. There were \ref{Main} members present.

Minutes from the March 6th meeting were read and approved.

The Treasure's report was read and approved.

OLD BUSINESS

There were about 80 people that attended the Skywarn seminar at the Laffette Hotel on March 14th. Out of the 80 or 80, 25 were Amateur Radio Operators. Those attending from Wood County Emergency Communications were: Fred N8LML/UNIT 262, Duane N8LDM/UNIT 260, Bill WF8U/UNIT 253, and Ken WA8LLM/UNIT 251.

The Telephone Company Pioneers want to pass on their thanks to those who help provide the communications at the Pioneer 6 mile walk for the homeless. Those helping in the walk were: Kim N8MAG/UNIT 267, Karen N8KVU/UNIT 261, Ken WA8LLM/UNIT 251, Bill WF8U/UNIT 253, Jim WY8F/UNIT 266, and Fred N8LML/UNIT 262. The walk was held March 25th.

There needs to be about 10 radio operators to help with the March of Dimes Walk-America. Contact either Ken WA8LLM/UNIT 251 or Keith KE8WL/UNIT 257.

NEW BUSINESS

Ray, KA8JRT the radio service technician for the telephone company has permission to turn over some old radio equipment that has been taken out of service. He has asked if Wood County Emergency Services had any use for the equipment. It was decided to get back with Ray and take the old radios.

The local law enforcement would like to met at the Emergency Operations Center on April the 18th. Any members of Wood County Emergency Communications that would like to attend is welcome. It will be a luncheon meeting.

Bill WF8U/UNIT 253 announced that W5YI Amateur Radio testing will be held at the Emergency Operations Center May 5th for anyone interested in becoming an Amateur Radio Operator, or upgrading to a higher class.

THOSE IN ATTENDANCE

Ken Harris WA8LLM/UNIT 251
Bill McClure WF8U/UNIT 253